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Marts said. ‘‘Doctors can’t afford to wait for 
the most optimal donor-recipient combina-
tion where the sex of the patients is con-
cerned. They have to make the best decisions 
possible with the limited organs available. 
As organ preservation techniques improve, 
however, this could become a factor.’’ 

Health promotion and disease prevention 
programs are needed to shed light on the dis-
eases and negative lifestyle choices that may 
increase the need for organ transplants. Dis-
eases such as diabetes and hypertension and 
behaviors including alcohol and substance 
abuse, poor nutrition and lack of exercise are 
all risk factors for diseases that can cause 
permanent or irreversible damage to organs 
and tissues. 

The Minority Organ Tissue Transplant 
Education Program is working to increase 
awareness for minority organ donation. This 
program also provides information that is 
vital to good health and can delay or prevent 
the need for organ transplants. Here are 
some of the program’s key tips: 

Have your blood pressure checked at least 
twice per year after age 12; Diabetics should 
have blood pressure checked regularly and 
follow diet and exercise instructions; Avoid 
alcoholic beverages to help prevent liver dis-
ease; Avoid use of illegal drugs such as mari-
juana, heroin and cocaine which cause liver 
disease and kidney failure; Avoid smoking 
cigarettes which can lead to heart and lung 
disease; Avoid foods high in cholesterol and 
saturated fats such as fried foods which can 
clog the arteries; Establish a regular exer-
cise routine which should be performed at 
least three times per week; Visit your doctor 
at least once per year for a check-up. 

April is National Donate Life Month. Infor-
mation about organ and tissue donation is 
available on a special Web site from the U.S. 
Department of Health and Human Services: 
http://www.organdonor.gov/. 
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COMMEMORATING ASIAN PACIFIC 
AMERICAN HERITAGE MONTH 

HON. NEIL ABERCROMBIE 
OF HAWAII 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, May 14, 2008 

Mr. ABERCROMBIE. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to commemorate Asian Pacific Amer-
ican—APA—Heritage Month. I am pleased to 
celebrate this important event. 

May 2008 marks 30 years since President 
Jimmy Carter signed a joint Congressional 
resolution declaring the first 10 days of May 
as Asian Pacific American Heritage Week. In 
1992, the commemoration was extended to 
the full month of May. 

While it’s an appropriate time to note the 
achievements of Asian Pacific Americans, 
APAs, we cannot overlook the needs of the 
community, including a fair and sensible immi-
gration policy. I chair the Immigration Task 
Force of the Congressional Asian Pacific 
American Caucus’s, CAPAC, and I will con-
tinue to fight for the needs of family within the 
immigration debate. 

The challenge has become much more dif-
ficult in the last year because the presidential 
primary campaigns have poisoned the discus-
sion, focusing all their attention on undocu-
mented immigrants from Mexico and calls for 
higher fences and tougher enforcement. Com-
pletely ignored is the fact that immigration 

issues facing Asian and Pacific Americans are 
far different. And those issues have been 
completely drowned out by the shrill demoni-
zation of illegal immigrants. 

One of the major issues for the Asian Pa-
cific American community is family reunifica-
tion: allowing relatives of legal permanent resi-
dents, other than spouses and minor children, 
to immigrate legally and join their families. It 
can take the U.S. Citizenship and Immigration 
Services (USCIS) as long as 23 years to even 
consider an application for a family member 
from the Philippines. 

The extended family is a foundation in many 
of our cultures, and it provides real benefits to 
the greater society as well. Families often pool 
resources to educate children or purchase 
homes and establish roots in their commu-
nities. We often see extended family networks 
starting businesses, providing economic devel-
opment and jobs. 

It is important that we move the debate on 
immigration past the bumper sticker solutions 
that have dominated the public dialog and 
work together to advocate for the needs of 
family. I believe we must find a just, practical 
and humane response to the 12 million un-
documented immigrants living in the shadows 
of our society. But, we cannot forget that fami-
lies that are separated tear at the very fabric 
of what America means. I urge my colleagues 
to learn more about this issue during APA 
Heritage Month and throughout the year, and 
work for comprehensive and human immigra-
tion reform for the APA community. 
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HONORING BARBARA KORNER 

HON. ELIOT L. ENGEL 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, May 14, 2008 

Mr. ENGEL. Madam Speaker, Barbara 
Korner throughout her life, interwoven with the 
strands of wife, mother, and teacher are pat-
terns that appear and reappear: Her devotion 
and love for the Sinai Free Synagogue makes 
Kehillah Kedosha (sacred congregation) a way 
of life in all that she does. 

She reaches out to all, teaching the young-
est, Beresheet Bunch, to welcoming the eldest 
at services; to honoring the most revered as 
chair of the Congregant of the Year dinner 
dance. She initiates new relationships and 
strengthens existing ones in the Women’s 
Spirituality Circle, as well as giving herself to 
fundraising projects such as Honey for Rosh 
Hashanah. 

Whether serving food during a concert, 
shopping for bagels for an adult education 
brunch, or selecting beautiful Judaica for the 
shop, she brings friendship and caring to the 
synagogue community. 

She has a long history of volunteerism at 
Sinai Free Synagogue, and the Free Syna-
gogue before that. She has been honored with 
the Congregant of the Year Award, having 
served as Religious School Board co-chair, 
Hospitality Chair for the successful congrega-
tional dinners, and co-chair to the Jewish Fes-
tival. 

She was born in New York City to Ruth and 
Murray Zucker, and graduated from Hunter 

College. She taught at P.S. 100 for her entire 
career and met her husband Ira there. They 
married in 1970 and have three children, Mat-
thew, Shelbey and Ari, and three grand-
children Daniel, Maia and Gabriel. 

Barbara Korner is a vital part of the leader-
ship at the synagogue and the community at 
large, with her enthusiasm, her artistic flair, 
and her strong sense of tikkun olam in every-
thing she does. She has made Sinai Free 
Synagogue into a community, and helped to 
strengthen the Jewish community in Mt. 
Vernon. 
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THANKING MR. FRANK JONES FOR 
HIS SERVICE TO THE HOUSE 

HON. ROBERT A. BRADY 
OF PENNSYLVANIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Wednesday, May 14, 2008 

Mr. BRADY of Pennsylvania. Madam 
Speaker, on the occasion of his retirement on 
June 30, 2008, I rise to thank Mr. Frank Jones 
for his 32 years of outstanding service to the 
United States House of Representatives. 

Frank graduated from Brook High School in 
Calvert County, MD and moved to DC in 
1962. He started working at the Washington 
Post selling subscriptions. He wanted to learn 
a trade and decided on printing. Frank went to 
work at A&E Blueprinters learning all facets of 
the trade from 1963–1969. 

Looking for a change in profession, he ob-
tained a job at Seibert Decorators in Wash-
ington, DC in 1969. It was there that he began 
to learn and hone his skills as an accom-
plished upholsterer. Frank came to the House 
upholstery shop in February 1977 and worked 
there until his retirement. 

Over the next 15 years he artfully uphol-
stered many pieces of House furniture. Among 
his list of accomplishments is the upholstery 
shop’s most valued piece of furniture, the 
Turkish Chair. He has trained numerous em-
ployees, teaching the techniques, touch, and 
feel needed to upholster this chair. He rede-
signed and tufted the ‘‘Sam Rayburn Chair’’ 
for the then Clerk of the House, Donald An-
derson. Over the years he has worked on the 
Lincoln Catafalque several times, preparing it 
for ceremonies for Presidents lying-in-state at 
the Capitol. For the last 17 years he has 
served as Foreman of the House Upholstery 
Shop, passing on his wealth of knowledge and 
talent in the trade. 

On a more personal note, Frank has always 
gone out of his way to ensure that all of his 
customers are completely satisfied. Frank has 
operated his own upholstery business for al-
most 40 years and the quality of his work and 
dedication to his craft are well known in the 
DC–MD–VA area. In addition, Frank is part 
owner and driver of Millennium Tours bus 
service. He has always been interested in 
team sports and played with many of his co- 
workers on the House Rockers softball team 
from the late 1980s to the 1990s in the Con-
gressional Softball League. He now enjoys 
bowling and travels around the country partici-
pating in tournaments. Frank is, and always 
has been, very involved with his church, sing-
ing with the choir, performing solos, and par-
ticipating in services. 
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